
 

 

TOWANDA TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

Minutes Regular Monthly Meeting – April 10th, 2023  

  

The Regular Monthly meeting for April 10th, 2023 was held at 10:00AM at the Towanda 

Township Office at 44 Chapel Street, Towanda PA 18848.  The meeting was called to order by 

Chairman Charlotte Sullivan.  Supervisors present were:  Charlotte Sullivan, Joseph Snell and 

Wilma Lindsey.  Also present were Ray Green Jr., Road master, and Lori Kepner, Secretary-

Treasurer. No Visitors were present. 

Pledge to Flag was recited. All correspondence had been given to supervisors prior to the 

meeting.  

Minutes:  A motion by Charlotte Sullivan was made to accept the March 13th, 2023 Regular 

meeting minutes.  Wilma Lindsey seconded the motion; a unanimous vote to accept. 

Treasurers Report and Bills:  were approved by motion by Joseph Snell and seconded by 

Wilma Lindsey.  Unanimous vote to accept reports.       

 

Reports from  CBPA, and  BCTCC:  There was nothing new to report at this time.     

TMA, Fire Board, Airport and BC trail: Joe reported that at the Fire board meeting got 

canceled due to the ice storm.  There is nothing new to report for the TMA, Airport or BC Trail. 

There is nothing new to report for the EMA. 

 

Road master verbal report was given by Ray Green:  They have been cleaning up after the 

storms, plowing and cindering as needed.  Ray discussed  the purchase of a new truck, 

purchasing of cinders, and the new road projects for this year with the board.  It’s that time of 

year to get the mowing equipment around.  Ray will work on that.  Spring Cleanup was on April 

8th, 2023.  Ray reported there were approximately 10 people that came.  Next year we should see 

about getting a 20 yard container for scrap and a 30 yard container for trash along with the 

packer.  We had no tires.   

Township Solicitor:    Lori did speak with Jonathan the morning before the meeting and he had 

nothing to report.  Lori will update Jonathan on the property maintenance issues within the 

Township.   

 

Secretaries Report:  We had no NOI’s or subdivisions to report. The BCTOA spring dinner is 

May 11th, 2023, location is the Grand Victorian Inn, in Sayre from 5:30pm-8pm.  The next 

meeting will be held on May 8th, 2023 at 10:00 am at the 44 Chapel Street Township Office.   

Joe Snell motioned to adjourn at 11:00am. Motion carried.  The PSATS convention is scheduled 

for April 23rd, to 26th.  Lori will be attending.  Warren Township will share in ½ of the cost of 

her attending this year.   

 

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary 

 

 

 

 


